OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

Executive Director
Mac McArthur

Officers
President
Randy V. Hebson

Vice-President
Ulysses Lavender, Jr.

Treasurer Steve Walkley

Secretary Dianna McLain

Board Members District 1 Ronald Grantland Rosemary Lang James P. Luncford

District 2
Troy Lewis
JoAnne Brown

District 3 Louise Liveoak Jimmy Patrick

District 4
Rusty Miller

District 5
Mary Bowens

*District 6*Diane Williams

District 7
Charles Grantham

District 8
Wayne Carman
L.C. "Buck" Harrison

District 9 Cherryl Criswell Donna Mulcahy Wynette Muschara Tom Samford Alice Thornton Robert Wagstaff

Insurance Board Brenda Emfinger Paige Hebson 110 N. Jackson Street ■ Montgomery, Alabama 36104 ■ 334-834-6965/1-800-252-7063 Fax 334-834-4904 WEBSITE: WWW.ASEA.ORG

Hon. William H. Donaldson Chairman U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission 450 First Street NW Washington DC 20549

Re: File # S7-10-04

Dear Chairman Donaldson:

My understanding is that the SEC last made a major overhaul in the 1970s. Since then, our country has seen many changes especially in technology. Therefore, it simply makes sense that the SEC brings the national securities market up to date by the new proposed rule.

Allowing for faster and more efficient trading is an absolute necessity for the markets. The new "opt-out" rule will do just that. The rule will allow investors to choose speed over best price. Today they must go with best price which can mean a transaction is slowed substantially.

As Executive Director of the Alabama State Employee's Association I applaud the SEC in this step. It is important for those investing Alabama's public funds to have the flexibility and choice to trade electronically.

Sincerely yours

Mac McArthur

CC: Commissioner Paul Atkins

CC: Commissioner Roel C. Campos

CC: Commissioner Cynthia A. Glassman

CC: Commissioner Harvey J. Goldschmid

CC: Congressman Spencer Bachus

CC: Senator Richard Shelby